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GENERAL PLAN CONFORMANCE 
 
The Project is consistent with the General Plan’s goals, policies and objectives, as well 
as those identified within the City’s Downtown Transit-Oriented Development Strategy. 
The Project is located within the established Downtown Mixed Use land use designation, 
which corresponds to the area that has historically been the central business district of 
San Leandro. This land use allows a range of uses which together create a pedestrian-
oriented street environment. These uses include retail shops, services, offices, cultural 
activities, public and civic buildings, and similar and compatible uses, including upper 
story residential uses. These activities may be located within the same building or within 
separate buildings on the same site or nearby sites. The Project has been designed with 
a mix of uses that include ground floor retail, a pedestrian-oriented street environment 
and upper story residential uses. 
 
The Project carries out the General Plan and Downtown TOD Strategy by having new 
development that is attractive, high density, and creates a positive image of revitalization. 
The following General Plan goals, policies, and actions are among those that especially 
apply to the Project (note: LU-Land Use; ED-Economic Development): 

 
GOAL LU-2. Preserve and enhance the distinct identities of San Leandro neighborhoods 

 
Policy LU-2.1 Complete Neighborhoods. Strive for “complete neighborhoods” that provide 
an array of housing choices; easy access to retail stores, commercial services, and 
medical care; quality public schools; great parks and open spaces; affordable 
transportation options; and civic amenities. 
 
Policy LU-2.7 Location of Future Multi-Family Development. Concentrate new multi-family 
development in the areas near the BART Stations and along major transit corridors. 

 
Policy LU-2.8 Alterations, Additions, and Infill. Ensure that alterations, additions and infill 
development are compatible with existing homes and maintain aesthetically pleasing 
neighborhoods. 

 
GOAL LU-3. Provide housing opportunities and improve economic access to housing for 
all segments of the community. 

 
Policy LU-3.1 Mix of Unit Types. Encourage a mix of residential development types in the 
city, including single family homes on a variety of lot sizes, as well as townhomes, row 
houses, live-work units, planned unit developments, garden apartments and medium to 
high density multi-family housing. 

 
Policy LU-3.4 Promotion of Infill. Encourage infill development on vacant or underused 
sites within residential and commercial areas. 

 
Policy LU-3.5 Mixed Use on Transit Corridors. Encourage mixed use projects containing 
ground floor retail and upper floor residential uses along major transit corridors. Such 
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development should be pedestrian-oriented, respect the scale and character of the 
surrounding neighborhood, and incorporate architectural themes that enhance the 
identity of adjacent commercial districts. 

 
Policy LU-3.10 Market-Rate Housing. Encourage the provision of a significant amount of 
market-rate ownership and rental housing as part of an effort to maintain and diversify the 
city’s economic base. 

 
GOAL LU-6. Foster the development of Downtown San Leandro as a vibrant pedestrian 
oriented destination that is the civic and social heart of the City. 

 
Policy LU 6.1 Downtown Plans. In accordance with the adopted Downtown Plan and 
Urban Design Guidelines and the Downtown San Leandro Transit Oriented Development 
Strategy, ensure that new downtown development is attractive and creates an image 
conducive to revitalization. 

 
Action LU-6.1A Downtown Plan Implementation. Use the Downtown San Leandro Transit 
Oriented Development Strategy as the primary guide for the future of Downtown San 
Leandro. 

 
Policy LU-6.6 Downtown Housing Diversity. Encourage a mix of market-rate and 
affordable housing in the Downtown area, including ownership and rental housing at a 
variety of price points. Recognize the opportunity to make future Downtown housing more 
affordable by reducing accompanying transportation costs and making it more feasible to 
use transit, bicycles, bicycle and car-sharing, and other innovative modes of 
transportation as these become viable. 

 
Policy LU-6.7 BART Accessibility. Maintain and strengthen pedestrian, bicycle, and transit 
connections between the BART Station, Downtown, and nearby neighborhoods. 

 
Policy LU-6.8 Pedestrian-Friendly Environment. Provide public and private improvements 
that create a safe, friendly, and comfortable environment for pedestrians and bicyclists in 
Downtown.  

 
Policy LU-6.9 Urban Design. Promote quality Downtown architecture that is well 
articulated, enhances the pedestrian setting, preserves the City’s architectural heritage, 
and fits in with the scale and texture of existing historic structures. Discourage “franchise 
architecture” that will detract from creating a unique and distinctive Downtown setting. 

 
Policy LU-6.11 Coordination. Fully involve and coordinate with local business owners, 
property owners, adjacent residents, and business organizations such as the Chamber 
of Commerce, San Leandro Improvement Association, and Downtown Association in all 
planning and development activities within the Downtown area. 

 
Policy LU-6.13 BART Station Area Transit Village. Foster the development of the BART 
Station area as a mixed use “transit village,” with a full complement of office, high-density 
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residential, and retail uses, along with pedestrian plazas, open space, BART parking, and 
other transit facilities. Development in this area should include a balance of new housing, 
office, and retail use, oriented in a compact form to make it more feasible to walk and use 
transit for most trips. 
 
Policy LU-6.14 Downtown Open Space. Develop a network of Downtown open spaces to 
serve the growing population and workforce. This network should include civic plazas, 
parks, a linear greenway along the former Union Pacific Railroad right-of-way (part of the 
East Bay Greenway), and a San Leandro Creek greenway along the northern edge of 
Downtown. In addition, streetscape improvements should include street trees and 
sidewalks that connect these spaces and increase greenery in the Downtown area. 

 
GOAL ED-5. Provide amenities that attract and retain businesses and encourage those 
working in San Leandro to also live in San Leandro.  

 
Policy ED-5.1 Key Amenities. Support amenities that attract businesses and employees 
to the city, including a more vibrant downtown, walkable neighborhoods, better dining and 
entertainment options, quality education and public safety, and more diverse housing 
choices. 

 
Policy ED-5.2 Housing Production. Substantially increase the production of a variety of 
housing types meeting the needs of persons at all income levels. 

 
The following Housing Element actions, goals, and policies are relevant to this multi-
family residential development: 
 
GOAL 3. New Housing Opportunities. Provide housing opportunities and improve 
economic access to housing for all segments of the community.  

 
Policy 3.02 Mix of Price Ranges. Encourage a mix of price ranges to provide housing 
choices for San Leandro residents of all incomes and ages. Opportunities to include 
affordable units and market rate units within the same development projects should be 
pursued. 

 
Policy 3.09 Executive Housing. Encourage the provision of a significant amount of 
executive housing as part of an effort to maintain and diversify the City’s economic base. 

 
GOAL 53. Affordable Housing Development. Increase the supply of ownership and rental 
housing in San Leandro affordable to extremely low, very low, low, and moderate income 
households.   
 
Action 53.03-C Affordable Housing Trust Fund. Maintain a local affordable housing trust 
fund that is capitalized with in-lieu fees from the inclusionary housing program and condo 
conversion fees. The fund should be used to leverage affordable housing development in 
San Leandro. 
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Action 53.06-B Encouraging Market Rate Rentals. Develop strategies to attract additional 
market rate rental apartment to San Leandro. Since it has been more than 25 years since 
any substantial market rate rental apartment development has occurred, San Leandro will 
explore approaches to attract such development in the coming years. This could include 
direct outreach to major apartment developers, and incentives to encourage apartment 
development on key opportunity sites in Downtown San Leandro, along East 14th Street, 
and in the Bay Fair area. The City is particularly interested in market rate rentals that meet 
the needs of moderate-income and above moderate income professionals, given the 
limited range of options for such persons in San Leandro today. 
 


